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“We love living here,” she says. “We
started our business at the Circle, and it’s
just five minutes from our house. Our

oldest goes to Hilltop, and the other two go

to Kensington Nursery School. We walk
everywhere. We want everyone in the
1s.”

That was part of the impetus for the note
cards. Richards says that she wants her
art to build community. “The cards came
to be because we were doing some direct
mail advertising. I thought we could do a
fun series about the little parks in Kens-
ington. I hoped it would remind people to
get outside.”

Richards took the photographs of such
Kensington scenes as Blake Gardens and

Kensington Park and then created the digi-

tal illustrations. When KPPCSD president
Rachelle Sherris-Watt saw the images,
she was struck by how well they depicted
Kensington’s special flavor. By donating
the art and printing, Richards’ dream to
build community became literal: the sets
will generate funds for the Community
Center renovations.

KPPCSD board member Sylvia Hacaj,
who has taken over the sales effort, says
that the sets are available for $10.00
each while supplies last—and only at the
Raxakoul Coffee and Cheese Market on
the Arlington, Zip Code East Bay at the

community to know how great a place this

Circle, and at the police offices in the
Public Safety Building. Be forewarned:

There are only 400 sets of blank note cards
with envelopes. The effort will raise $4,000

towards the renovations. The cards depict
five Kensington landmarks: Blake Gardens,
Ye Olde School Trail, Kensington Park,

Sunset View Cemetery, and the Amphithe-

ater at the Community Center.

Says Richards, who wishes that younger
people were more involved in Kensington
governance, “On our street, most people
are in their mid-seventies and mid-
eighties. As people begin to age, younger
people need to step in, but so many have
dual jobs. I have friends who love living
here, and they rent. They would all like to
buy. It’s such a wonderful community. We
never want to leave.”

Elite Car Service

Long-term Kensington resident

providing reliable and courteous
transportation for the entire East Bay.
To and from SFO and OAK airports
as well as transportation around town.

» Call Tim
at

(510) 926-0121
TCP: 28594

National Dental Health Month
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New and
Improved:
The KPPCSD
Website

By Chris Deppe

On January 11, the KPPCSD launched
a new website. The URL is www.kppcsd.
org. It’s got some great new features,
which give a better experience to users.
The new site also complies with vari-
ous rules and regulations and is much
simpler to update, saving staff time and
district resources.

The first thing you might notice is the
new domain name, kppcsd.org. This
better reflects who we are and is easier
to type! We’ve also got a new logo and
clean, fresh look. Here are just some of
the new features:

* The home page automatically shows the
next three board meetings

* There’s a better interface that lets you
see all the information related to a meet-
ing on one page (video/audio, agenda,
minutes, and more)

* The Governance section has a page
dedicated to transparency certificate
requirements and tracks our progress

* Many documents that were once
scanned copies are now searchable PDFs
+ All future agendas and minutes will be
searchable PDFs

* We added a FAQ section to help users
navigate the new site

Note that the old site will still be live
for a few months to make sure we didn’t
miss anything in the migration and then
will be backed up and taken offline. At
that point all requests to the old URL
will be redirected to www.kppcsd.org.
Of course the best way to learn about the
new site is to use it, and we welcome any
and all comments. Please send them to
webmaster@kppcsd.org.
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Note Card Sales Support
Community Center Renovation

By Linn.ea Due . i
Graphic and book artist e o
Camden Richards took Cast By Landmarks f

a circuitous path to find
her dream. Richards,
who created the note
card series now on sale
to benefit the Commu- _
nity Center renovation, .
obtained a BA in English
and art history. But she
soon discovered that she
wanted to work with her
hands. She went back to
school for a degree in
graphic design. Eventu-
ally she found her way
into a box-making class,

E .
grealisgglcard iwrind ‘!5‘5.'

Buy local takes on new meaning with Camden Richards’ note cards

which led her to a gradu- that depict Kensington landmarks such as Blake Gardens and Ye Olde

ate degree in book arts
and letterpress.

She finished college in her early twen-
ties, got her graphic design degree in her
mid-twenties, and her graduate degree
in her early thirties. “I have two younger
sisters,” she says, “and I tell them to take
their time to figure out what they want to
do. It doesn’t matter if it’s a twisting path
to get there.”

Richards, who has mostly worked with
community groups and nonprofits, now
lends her talents to her husband’s busi-
ness, Zip Code East Bay, a real estate firm
on Colusa Circle. Josh Dickinson, Rich-
ards’ husband, also came from a nonprofit
background. “He wanted to do something
different,” she reports. “He had worked at

School Trail. Photos by Camden Richards.

fundraising at Stanford. He has an MBA
and a degree in environmental science. He
decided he wanted to work in real estate.
Lucky for him he’s married to a graphic
designer who can do the marketing and
branding for a reasonable fee.”

Richards and Dickinson, who have three
children, are activists. She worked at the
National Women’s Law Center and the
Women’s Earth Alliance, while Dickinson
was working for a water reclamation and
reuse organization. The couple lived in
Washington, DC. Then Dickinson got the
job at Stanford. Richards, who had grown
up in Southern California, was glad to
move back West. Then they discovered

Kensington.
See Cards, back page

Larger Public Safety
Building Runs into
Even Larger Snag

By Linnea Due

Normally four or five residents show up
for the Kensington Fire Protection District’s
regular meetings. On December 13, however,
Kevin Ryan, of Ryan Geological Consulting,
was slated to deliver the long-awaited results
of Advanced Geological Services’ survey of
the land upon which the Public Safety Build-
ing sits, and around thirty people came to
hear the news.

Ryan, a geologist who specializes in seismic
surveying, brought blow-up posters to aid his
presentation. He explained that geophones
were laid along the ground in a line, with a
sensor, or phone, every ten feet. The phones
delineate different layers of material down to
about 35 feet. The survey lines were laid in
three areas: at a diagonal in back of the build-
ing and a staggered line on each side (one line
extended across the Arlington, the other to
Ambherst Ave.) Two lines indicated a similar
structure of weathered bedrock covered by
mixed soil—but one, in back of the building
at the retaining wall, painted a very different
picture.

“That discontinuity means that we have
to assume that it’s an active fault,” Ryan
said. He explained that in such cases, you're
guilty until proven innocent—the most likely
explanation for a discontinuous soil structure
is a fault. The only means of disproving this
likelihood would be to remove the retaining
wall and its 13-foot wide base, shore up the
steep slope between the PSB property and
the property behind it, and dig a trench to

See Public Safety Bldg., page 4
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MARVIN GARDENS

REAL ESTATE
We Know the East Bay!
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i
Amherst Avenue ~ 3br/2+ba
Sold for $1,500,000

Kerr Avenue ~ 3br/2ba
Sold for $1,150,000

211 Stanford Ave ~3+br/2ba 36 Strafod Ave ~'3br/2ba
Sold for $1,100,000 Sold for $980,000

Packing, painting, pricing, staging.
We can help you every step of the way!

MARVINGARDENS.COM
510.524.0800

-

what Ive learned.
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At Prospect Sierra, our whole focus is to help your

children become successful students and caring
people who strive to build a better world.

Come see how we're different.

PRIISPECT SIERRA

prospectsierra.org

(K-4) 2060 Tapscott Avenue | (5-8) 960 Avis Drive
El Cerrito, CA 94530

Bay Area Green Business - NAIS Model School of the Future - Ashoka Changemaker School
US Department of Education Green Ribbon School

Letters to the Editor

Greener than I Thought

According to records obtained recently through a PRA request, from 2005 through
2010 Kensington had a 29 percent decrease in garbage taken to landfill. This is contrary
to what Bay View president Lewis Figone said in a 2011 letter — since a recycling incen-
tive was introduced in 1999, “the company’s records reveal no significant decrease in
the amount of refuse still taken to the landfill.” In the five years immediately preceding
that statement, there were 5 to 17 percent decreases in all but one year. Since 2010 the
amount taken to the landfill has been fairly constant.

There has been a 20 percent decrease in the amount of recycled materials for unknown
reasons—perhaps because of source reduction (buying less of some products such as
bottled water and items in excess packaging, reducing office paper, junk mail and
newspapers) or opting for products in lighter containers (like wine-in-a-box and Per-
rier in plastic bottles), but probably not because residents are putting recyclables in with
garbage, which also decreased.

Yard waste has been relatively constant. Bay View picks up about 25 percent less yard
waste than garbage. Based on an EPA value for weight of mixed yard debris, households
average less than 30 gallons per pickup. This suggests that unlimited yard waste collec-
tion for everybody may not be imperative — but it is convenient for those who do a few
big cleanups each year, as well as an important component of fire safety.

Since 2005, the relative amount of recyclables and yard waste has increased from 47 to
60 percent. The amount of waste that Kensington (residents and businesses) generates
is currently 3.1-3.3 pounds per person per day (PPD). California has a goal of 75 percent
reduction in landfill disposal by 2020, with a target of no more than 2.7 PPD taken to
“the dump.” Our current landfill disposal rate is 1.2-1.4 PPD—exceeding the state goal
two-fold, by augmenting recycling/composting through Bay View with source reduction
and other measures. Kensington is greener than I thought prior to being able to finally see
Bay View’s reports.

A. Stevens Delk, PhD

A - _ S
At the January 10 meeting of the Kensington Fire Protection District, Colleen Haley of the California
Special Districts Association presented a District Transparency Certificate of Excellence to the Board of
Directors. From left to right, Nina Harmon, Don Dommer, Janice Kosel, Haley, and Joe De Ville. Absent
from the photo but present on the phone was Larry Nagel. Photo by Chief Lance Maples.

510-658-0940
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PETITE

Pet Sitting

Insured & Bonded

Daily Visits
Overnight Care
Dog Walking
Pet Taxi

petitepetsitting.com

The Kensington Community Council is dedicated
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welfare in Kensington. It enriches the community EDITOR
LINNEA DUE

ADVERTISING MANAGER

ALMA KEY

to the improvement, development, and education
of the community, and to the promotion of social

by providing educational and recreational pro-
grams for all ages and by publishing the Outlook,
a monthly newsletter that covers local events and

issues. PUBLISHER

KENSINGTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
59 Arlington Ave.
Kensington, CA 94707-1307
Published ten times a year by the nonprofit Kensing-

KCC also provides a forum for all Kensington
community groups to meet and coordinate their
respective efforts toward the common good of the

community. ton Community Council. (Monthly, except for the

combined July/August and
Opinions expressed in Letters to the Editor are December/January issues.) Available online

those of the writers and do not reflect the opinion at www.KensingtonOutlook.com,

of the Outlook, its editor, or the Kensington Com- courtesy of AboutKensington.com.
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Wik not be printed). Letlers 357 woras or unaer AQVErtising. ....eeeeen. 510-508-3241

will appear in the print edition (space permitting).
Any letter over 350 words will be printed in the

advertising@KensingtonOutlook.com

online edition only. Publication of letters and arti- Classified Advertising

Classified ad rates are $7 a line (45 spaces or
characters), with a 2-line minimum. Online ad
forms are available after the back issues listings

at: www.KensingtonOutlook.com.

cles is subject to space and the editor’s discretion.
Obituaries of Kensington residents are printed
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by email to editor@kensingtonoutlook.com. No
press releases or PDFs; Word documents or text

Mail: For display and classified advertising,
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Community
KASEP

Our KASEP Winter session is at the half-way mark, starting the first week of
January and continuing all the way to Friday, March 16th. The 3 new classes
were a big hit and all 3 classes received maximum enroliment. The Eco Kids
class experimented with trapping carbon dioxide (CO2) using a liter bottle,
balloon, baking soda and vinegar. The 3D Structures & Sculptures class
constructed their own unique dreamscapes using card stock paper, glue
stick, and scissors. The Metal Jewelry Creation class made initials, brace-
lets, and learned the art of wire wrapping on gemstones.

Spring KASEP Online Registration is on
Tuesday, March 6th at 7:00 pm for Kindergarten and 7:30 for Grades 1-6
www.kensingtoncommunitycouncil.org

We will send brochures home in student backpacks and update our website
the last of February.

Important Dates: Winter Break is February 19th - 23rd and there are “NO
KASEP” classes that week.

Judy & Jean pose with Gymnastics students

3 students play a board game they finished
making in Carpentry class..

The process of making one’s own journal is fun in
Mixed Media class.

—aucation

THANK YOU KASEP FUND DRIVE DONORS 2018

Donations of $100 Donations of Up to $25
L.R., Eizabeth and K.J. Bloomer Terri and Al Alyami
Carl and Lisa Brodsky Reyes and Betty Barraza
H.J. & June Browne Odette Blachman
David and Susan Garfin Patricia and Joshua Bortman
Ergon and Annette McCoubrey- Susan Nabeta-Brodsky
Hoyer Joseph DeVille
Mearlene Walters Janice and Dick Eng
Douglass Lee and Veronique
Donations of Up to $50 Bucherre-Frazier
Elena Caruthers Bettine and Theordore Kuh
Elizabeth Engel Ross and Dorothy Laverty
Kenneth and Linda Jones Mearvin Hugh Meartin
Richard and Kathleen Seyrarth
Edward Spiller

Irene Stachura

KCC Summer Camp 2018

el Hard to imagine, but KCC
i is in gear, planning a ter-
rific KCC Summer Camp
2018! KCC Summer Camp
is for children entering first
. grade in FALL 2018 up

- through 6th grade. This

~ year’s camp is filled with
exciting field trips around
the bay such as The
Jungle, Oakland Zoo, Lake
Anza, and the ever popular
Scandia Center to name a
few. Each week there is a new place to discover!
Camp starts Monday, June 11th and goes until Friday, August 17th.
You may enroll by the week. KCC camp offers tennis lessons, daily
arts and crafts with an afternoon of sports & games along with a
themed activity such as carpentry, ceramics, Legos, plus more! Online
enrollment starts February 28th and is on-going. Our website will have
all the details by the end of February.

Tai Chi for Arthritis and Fall Prevention

Tuesdays, 9:30-10:30am, Community Center, $10

The tai chi class is based on Dr. Paul Lam’s Tai Chi for Arthritis and
Fall Prevention program, which has been taught to millions world-
wide. In the United States, it has been recommended by the Arthritis
Foundation and the Center for Disease Control and Prevention for its
effectiveness in bringing pain relief, improving balance, and signifi-
cantly reducing falls. The class is suitable for all people, regardless
of physical condition. It is however, especially helpful for people who
may be experiencing some health difficulties. The exercises incorpo-
rate all the health enhancing benefits of regular tai chi, but focuses on
movements that are safe and relatively simple to do.

For further information, contact Nobuo at: nnishi50@gmail.com
510-495-4860

Tai Chi Chuan

Fridays, 9:30-10:30am, Community Center, $10

A gentle martial art, tai chi is a safe, rewarding activity for people of
all ages and all levels of health. Tai chi incorporates both mind and
body. Nobuo Nishi, instructor, has been teaching for 18 years.

Acrylic Artists

Wednesdays, 9:45 - 12:30pm, Community Center

Open Studio, lots of natural light. Come paint with other artists. Easels
and tables are provided. Bring your canvas, paints, and creativity.
Friendly group!
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Public Safety Bldg.
...from page 1

the anomaly. Then it would all have to be put back together. That would cost, several
estimated, around $200,000 and would be difficult to accomplish without putting the
property behind at risk.

The upshot is that the large building presented by Ross Drulis Cusenbery Architecture
at the public meeting last June is an impossibility because buildings must have setbacks
from active faults (50 feet is standard), and the state will not allow new construction of
an essential facility so close to an active fault. A revamped PSB likely will have to hew
to its current footprint and be considered a remodel. “You could increase the footprint
by going a tiny bit farther towards the Arlington,” Ryan said, “but then you’re running
into what is already recorded as an active fault along the Arlington, so that too needs a
setback.” The PSB is sandwiched between two active faults, one along the Arlington,
one at the rear property line.

There are three options for Kensington, Ryan concluded: live with what we have,
live with a very constrained expansion, or find another site. Living with what we have
brings up the reasons such plans were begun—the present building does not meet cur-
rent codes, is in need of a seismic upgrade, does not meet accessibility requirements,
currently costs around a hundred thousand a year to maintain, and does not, as board
president Don Dommer put it in June, “begin to meet adequate functional and opera-
tions needs for modern fire and police operations.”

A committee composed of Chief Lance Maples, district manager Brenda Navellier,
and board members Don Dommer and Larry Nagel will meet to brainstorm options for
moving forward.

Elections were held at the same meeting. Janice Kosel takes over the board presidency,
and Larry Nagel and Joe DeVille are vice president and secretary respectively.

Now What?

In a January 5 interview about the geological survey, new president Kosel said, “We
need to digest the information we got at that meeting, and KPPCSD needs to get a legal
opinion on our options. We’re not moving forward until we can reconsider our options.”

The legal opinion is in regard to whether a new Public Safety Building could be sited
at Kensington Park, on the hillside below and south of the library. That idea has met
with heated opposition, though fire board director and PSB building committee member
Don Dommer has long portrayed it as the preferable choice. Countered Ciara Wood,
past KPPCSD board director, “That property was bought with community funds to use
as park and open space, not for any other purpose. And it too could have seismic issues.’
The park was bought with a limited obligation bond of $2,512,880.64 passed by resi-
dents in June 1995.

By email, KPPCSD president Rachelle Sherris-Watt wrote that a legal opinion was
not expected before the end of January. Writes Sherris-Watt: “I attended the December
Fire Board meeting and found the information a bit surprising but not completely out of
left field.... while we are concerned with the safety and functionality of [the PSB], it is
not the most pressing concern. Given the North Bay fires, the cost, and our Community
Center remodel, taking a long, careful look at the options is my preferred course. Plus,
we need to educate the community about what the options are/aren’t to prevent pro-
tracted fights about the building.”

In an interview January 5, Dommer said that the building committee had been going
by an analysis done by Kleinfelder Geotech Consultation in 2009 indicating no faults
running east of the Arlington. “It looks like that analysis wasn’t on target,” Dommer
said. “We were a bit behind the curve on that, I have to admit.”

Dommer discussed the possibility of gaining space vertically at the present site. That
would need a variance, but because the hillside is steep, houses behind likely would
not lose views. He said that meanwhile they’d been eliminating or reducing planned
improvements in an effort to reduce the building’s size. For example, a holding cell
had been included in initial sketches—said Dommer, “Small departments don’t have
enough staff to run people out to county jail,” but according to Dommer, Interim Police
Chief Rickey Hull said that some suggestions weren’t necessary. The planned third bay
of the station house also has been eliminated. It may be possible, as Ryan indicated,
to add a bit of space in the front, depending upon what setbacks are allowed. Dommer
said that he had not yet ascertained those setbacks (25 feet vs. 50 feet) or what might be
addressed by variances.

“If you make the building bigger, you’re pushing parking into the street,” Dommer
cautioned. “Perhaps parking could be on the ground floor. We went from 15,000 square
feet to 12,000, now we’re down to 10,000. There is a way to get a building on the site in
the 10,000-square-foot range. You can miniaturize things to some point, and then you
can’t go further. We’ve held off on the park site because we’ve had such an angry and
accusatory reaction to that. I think we have less of a chance there.” However, as Ryan
pointed out, it is unlikely that state regulations would allow new construction rather

)

In the graphic on the left, three yellow lines trace the locations of geophones placed by Ryan Geologi-

cal Consulting to sample earth layers around the Public Safety Building. The graphic above shows the
composition of those layers, which are very similar along Seismic Lines (SL) 2 and 3. However, there is
a marked difference in composition where SL3 intersects SL1 at the rear north corner of the parking lot
behind the building, at the retaining wall. Such marked differences are assumed to indicate an active
fault. A known active fault also runs along the Arlington, in front of the Public Safety Building. Graphics
courtesy of the Kensington Fire Protection District.

than a remodel on or very close to the present footprint.

Concluded Dommer, addressing the money spent on preliminary plans and engineer-
ing, which is estimated at $200,000, “We worked on two sites, thinking we could get
one of them. It costs more money to have the police, so we have to program for them.
There is always a certain amount of redoing.”

On January 8, at the KCC annual meeting of Kensington groups, fire board direc-
tor Nina Harmon fielded a question about whether the preliminary plans presented at
the June meeting are now unusable. “It’s not uncommon for that to happen,” Harmon
explained, adding that the building would have to be redesigned since it cannot expand
much, if at all, beyond the present footprint. KPPCSD board president Rachelle Sherris-
Watt added that while “the architectural plans may not be relevant, there was a great
deal of information gathered from fire and police personnel. We identified problems of
very little room, privacy issues, operations issues.” The architects conducted extensive
interviews with Fire Chief Lance Maples and then-chief of police Kevin Hart. The
interviews informed plans formulated to construct a new $12 million 11,500-square-foot
building.

At the January 10 fire board meeting, Kosel predicted that little would be learned by
the board’s next meeting, which was changed to February 7 because the usual date falls
on Valentine’s Day. Dommer characterized this period as “a quiet time” on PSB plans.
One change since that public meeting in June: the two special districts are now working
together to identify options

Kensington Hilltop Elementary
Goes Solar

By Nicole Whiting

This past August, Kensington Hilltop Elementary students returned to a school pow-
ered by clean energy, thanks to the on-site solar project installed last summer.

As part of the District Solar Project at 31 school sites in West Contra Costa County
Unified School District (WCCUSD), Hilltop school facilities are now powered by a 240
panel, 104.40 kWdc grid-connected system located on the northeast portion of campus.
The panels are mounted on a carport above 12 faculty parking spaces.

The project was financed through a 20-year agreement between WCCUSD and Sun-
Power Corporation. While providing stable, competitive power pricing to the district
over the next 20 years, the solar installation will save an estimated 85 percent of the
school energy bills, or approximately $38,000 annually.

By producing over 175 MWh of clean energy annually, Hilltop’s solar project will
mitigate an estimated 131 metric tons of carbon dioxide emissions associated with power
production. This is equivalent to removing the greenhouse gas emissions associated with
28 cars a year, or from the annual energy use of 14 homes.

Principal Judith Sanders noted, “This project benefits our school, and is part of the
district’s community-wide solution towards climate change. In education, we ultimately
think in terms of our impact on the next generation, and these solar panels will provide a
generation’s worth of renewable energy.”

Anis Kitchen

« Party Chef/Catering -

Mediterranean
and
Middle Eastern Cuisine
* Custom-designed menus
* Organic, fresh ingredients
* Bringing the party to your home

(Check out our website at www.aniscatering.net
for Picturcs of the various meals we prepare.
YelP reviews offer comments from our many customers.

Looking forward to ta”dng and meeting with you.

Phone: 510-234-5349 ¢ Email: atoroyan@prodigy.net
www.aniscatering.net
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Shootings Roil New Year & 1. ciups co

By Linnea Due

On the night of January 2, between
around 4:10am and 4:30, a sedan drove
around upper Kensington shooting BBs
at car windows. Upwards of twenty cars
were damaged on Yale, Lake, Kenyon,
Los Altos, Beloit, and Princeton among
other streets. A house window at the

corner of Anson and Eureka was also hit.

“Because I have a new baby, I was up
at 4:30 in the morning,” said attorney
Katy Young. “I was sitting by my living
room window nursing my six-week-
old baby. The window is on the corner
facing Eureka. Blinds covered the top
half, but the bottom was clear. I saw a
whitish or cream-colored older sedan.

It slowed down by my driveway, and
I heard something hit the window. It
freaked me out. I thought they threw
something out of the car, but this par-
ticular window is like 15 feet off the
ground.”

Young said that the car continued
down the street, not slowing at any other
house. Later that morning, she opened
the blinds to discover that a BB had
pierced the first layer of glass of the
double-paned window. “You could see
me out the window,” she said. A small
light had been on in the living room
during the incident. “I felt targeted.
Coupled with new mom anxiety, it was
terrifying.”

Kelly Agnew lives on Los Altos, right
on the edge of Tilden Park. She did not
wake with the shooting, but a security
camera captured the action on the street.
The video, which she briefly posted
on YouTube, shows a boat-like whit-
ish sedan turning the corner onto Los
Altos. The headlights are glaring, and
it appears that the dome light is on and
more than one person is in the car. Shots
are fired as the car speeds past Agnew’s
house. Her own car escaped damage, but
her husband’s car window and car body
were hit, and neighbors’ cars on each
side also were shot.

Agnew took the video down after
someone told her that a hacker could
make use of it. She has turned the video
over to the police. “The shooter was defi-
nitely accurate,” she said in an interview.
“The shooter got most of the windows he
was aiming at.”

Six vehicles were hit on Los Altos.
Evan Weaver, on Yale Avenue, posted
still photos of the same car, also taken
from a security camera. In that video,
laughter can be heard along with the
shots.

Multiple reports were called in to the
Kensington Police Department, and
people posted their experiences on Next-
door. Officer Stephanie Wilkens took
most of the reports, which are now in the
hands of Detective Rodney Martinez.

In an interview January 11, Detective
Martinez said that darkness and the
glare from the car’s headlights made it
unlikely that the videos could help iden-
tify the perpetrators. “We can’t identify
the car or who is in the car,” he said. “In
my experience, [lab work to enhance
resolution] can only clear up color, not
pixels. If the video was color or if it had
been daytime, it would be different.
We’re waiting for a solid lead to come
in.” The Kensington police are working
with Berkeley, as the car sped off down
Grizzly Peak into Berkeley.

He mentioned the laugher heard on one
video. “Every year in our town or other
towns, kids run around doing pranks. It’s
a funny thing to them and a crime to us.”

Martinez added that the BB that
hit Katy Young’s window must have
ricocheted. “If it had been fired directly
at the window, the BB would still be
there, between the two panes. Instead,
it glanced off.” Once Young discovered
the hole in her window, she examined
the space between the panes, hoping for
evidence but found nothing.

Ten days later, most victims noted that
the level of mayhem fell right under their
insurance deductibles. Young said that
fixing her living room window was com-
plicated but mostly covered by warranty
and insurance. It meant, however, that
everyone affected had to start the New
Year on the phone to insurance agents.

A related discussion began on Next-
door about posting CCTV cameras at
what the topic initiator, Catherine de
Neergaard, called “key crossing points”
into Kensington: Grizzly Peak, Berkeley
Park Boulevard, the Arlington, etc. This
engendered posts about how it would
work, police training, and whether the
shooters came from outside Kensing-
ton. Privacy issues bothered at least
one victim: Kelly Agnew agreed that
CCTYV cameras could theoretically catch
someone. “But I'm a big believer in
privacy and maintaining people’s rights,
she said. “I'm torn. It raises the issue of
how much privacy we’re willing to give
up for security. And that seems like the
overarching theme of these times.”
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R E A L R S

Stunning views of the Bay! Expansive four bedroom, three bath residence. Gorgeous
remodel featuring tasteful finishes and state-of-the-art improvements. Romantic, level-in
home entered through a lush private courtyard. Perfect design for single family or multi-
generational living,

Offered at $1,989,000
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